
Old Glebe Civic Association Executive Committee Meeting

Meeting Minutes

     5/6/10

The meeting convened at 7:30 PM at Marx Sterne’s house.

Attendees: Ron Cheich, Burt Bostwick, Krista Bean Dorrian, Rich Samp, Ruth Gordon, Marx and Joanie Sterne

Secretary’s Report 

· The minutes from the February 23, 2010 meeting were approved.
Treasurer’s Report – Ruth Gordon

· Ruth reported a balance in OGCA’s account of $4,045.81.  Ruth reported that OGCA collected $95 in entry fees at the Spaghetti Dinner, along with $90 in new member dues, which together covered all but $15 of the rental cost (to Walker Chapel) of the dinner.  Ruth stated that the Association currently has 106 members and she has 97 current e-mail addresses.
NCAC - Burt Bostwick  
· Burt reported that the Fort Ethan Allen project will go the full NCAC next week for consideration. Burt asked for concurrence in sending an e-mail to Chris Nixon confirming that the project remains OGCA’s  priority.  The Executive Committee agreed. Burt stated that The Arlington Historic Society and Arlngton Historic Alliance will be engaged once the progect is approved by NCAC.
President’s Report – Ron Cheich

· Ron asked Burt to give an update on Gulf Branch Nature Center.  Burt reported on County moves to cut operating costs including reducing hours and reducing part time employees.  Friends of Gulf Branch are hoping to raise private funds to offest some of the County cutbacks.  Burt also reported that Friends of Gulf Branch was working with local Native American groups to get a grant to further develop the Nature Center’s Native American exhibits. 
· The remainder of the meeting was devoted to a discussion of the upcoming Neighborhood Day on May 15, 2010.
Next Executive Committee Meeting 

· It was agreed that there would be no meeting before the Spring membership meeting scheduled for Sunday June 13, 2010.
The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

